
 

 

Seattle Family Church: Re-opening of Ballard Church beginning on July 19th 
 
Ray McCready 
July 16, 2020 
 

Dear Seattle Family Church, greetings! Our building has missed us! 

 

Re: re-opening our Ballard Sanctuary for Sunday services beginning on July 19th. 

 

As in King County under Phase Two religious organizations can re-open with a COVID-19 Control Plan 

in place, along with contact tracing, temperature checks, distancing (6 feet to those outside of your family 

group), and following disinfected and hygiene protocols, at 25% of full capacity plus Staff members. The 

main hall the stated capacity is 155, so it means we can have 39 persons plus 7 Staff. 

 

All should enter by way of the SE Main Entrance. Please be ready to be greeted by a Staff person who 

will take temperatures using an infra-red digital thermometer, it should be at or below 100.4 dF, or you 

should NOT enter. Also give names of all in your party, and contact phone number for the contact person 

for your Group, if in a Group. 

 

We have placed a touchless hand sanitizer station on the wall immediately after the entrance, on the left 

(south) side; please use it. There will be pump sanitizers placed elsewhere. In using the bathroom please 

wash your hands per CDC directions for 15 to 20 seconds; this is effective in removing viruses of all 

types. 

 

Please bring a mask for each person in your party (group), and keep them ON in any "common area" 

where you can encounter others not of your party. 

 

I know this sounds onerous, but it is according to the Governor's proclamations and King County Safe 

Start guidelines, and is for the purpose of keeping ourselves and others safe. So it is an expression of 

living for the sake of others (LFSO). 

 

It will be helpful for those planning to come to the Sanctuary this Sunday to send Pastor Nelson a very 

short email to that effect and how many in your party, so we have a sense of how many are planning to 

attend the live service there. 

 

The service WILL BE AVAILABLE using the SFC Community Sharing Zoom link for those who need 

to stay home or for any reason are unable to attend, so please PLAN TO JOIN US. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

Ray McCready, SFC Sunday Service Coordinator 

 


